[image: image1.png]P.O. Box 94291+*BATON ROUGE, LOUISIANA 70804-9291¢ PHONE (225) 342-8100 * FAX (225) 342-1051 * WWW.CRT.LA.GOV





August 29, 2019
ENCORE LOUISIANA COMMISSION MEETING

MINUTES

Tuesday, August 27, 2019 – 4:00 p.m. – 5:00 p.m.

Crowne Plaza Hotel
4728 Constitution Avenue, Baton Rouge, LA
Riverboat Room

Present:
Lt. Governor Billy Nungesser

Mary P. Williams, Encore Louisiana coordinator

Linda Smith, secretary

Stephen Jones
Stacey Neal, designee for Don Pierson – Louisiana Dept. of Economic Development
Stuart “Stu” Barash

Richard Hartley
Linda Curtis-Sparks
Jeff Harlan, designee for Doug Bourgeois Louisiana Office of Tourism
(Doug Bourgeois was present for the beginning of the meeting and gave a welcome)

Wynn Waltman, designee for Gerald Breaux 

Sondra Corbett – Houma Area CVB

Carrie Stansbury – Cajun Coast CVB

Michael Vincent – Louisiane—Acadie 

Laine Garner, LTPA

Carla Tate, Tangipahoa CVB

Brandy Evans – Shreveport-Bossier CTB
Dustin Gontarski – Compass Media 
Absent:
Governor Jon Bel Edwards
Marian Dehan

Rep. Kevin Pearson

Senator Ed Price

Mary Williams, Encore Louisiana coordinator, called the meeting to order at 4:05 p.m.

Mary Williams called roll.

Lt. Governor Billy Nungesser did a quick welcome before going to another meeting. The Encore Louisiana Commission meeting was being held during the Louisiana Travel Summit, so various meetings were also being held at the same time.
A quorum was present and a motion was made by Steve Jones and second by Linda Curtis-Sparks to accept the minutes of the last meeting in 2018.  Motion passed unanimously.

Assistant secretary of the Louisiana Office of Tourism, Doug Bourgeois welcomed the commission and assured the commission that the Louisiana Office of Tourism is committed to marketing the certified retirement areas in Louisiana.
Richard Hartley, deputy secretary for the lieutenant governor thanked everyone for attending the meeting and for being involved.  

Commission and audience discussion on how to best market the certified retirement areas.

Laine Garner with LTA discussed the success the Audubon Golf Trail is having with digital marketing efforts.
It was discussed by Stu Barash and Linda Curtis-Sparks that there is a need to know where the retiree traffic is coming.

There was also discussion that updated retirement pictures are needed, Mary Williams will look into getting new pictures taken from various communities.
Linda Curtis-Sparks would like to see the commission meet more frequently and to have the ten communities meet. Mary Williams will also organize a meeting for the ten areas. Commission members will be invited. Linda Curtis-Sparks stressed that certified retirement communities need to be educated on how to promote themselves.
The question came up of – will LOT put in money this fiscal year for advertising. Mary Williams will look into possible funding.
Stu Barash again suggested Louisiana should be the first state to promote itself as a certified retirement state. Louisiana needs to be pro-active.
Steve Jones brought up the question of where does someone retire to – some place familiar or someplace new.

Nelson Gumm with Where to Retire Magazine asked to be recognizes and gave some statistics -- 700,000 people retire each year. Successful states that attract retirees have consistent marketing, do not change with administration. Have to reach the correct audience.  Mississippi and Alabama are successful in their marketing approach to retirees in Nelson’s opinion. Nelson feels Louisiana has all the assets and elements to attract retirees, he complimented Linda Curtis-Sparks on her success in the Toledo Bend area.  Each area has to underscore the assets of their area.
Linda Curtis-Sparks explained that the Toledo Bend/Sabine Parish area gets retirees due to fishing. It is the second home for many of the retirees. Rural life is the reason they come to Toledo Bend/Sabine Parish.
Steve Jones asked Mary Williams to get the analytical data for the web site and share with the commission.  Commission wants to see more social media for the retirement areas.

Stu Barash suggested at the 2020 travel summit to have a retirement breakout session – Mary Williams will work with LTA on having that scheduled.
Richard Hartley discussed the possibility of rack cards. 

Stu Barash discussed the possibility of changing LOT to LOTR – Louisiana Tourism and Retirement, is that a possibility. 

Linda Curtis-Sparks wants all areas to have the same method of giving crime statistics – Mary Williams will look to get that information.

Mary Williams listed the ten areas that have become Louisiana Certified Retirement areas. 
Ten (10) Louisiana Certified Retirement Areas:

Lafayette Parish 
City of Lake Charles 
City of Natchitoches 
City of Ruston/Lincoln Parish 
Toledo Bend/Sabine Parish 

Shreveport-Bossier City

Terrebonne Parish/City of Houma 

City of Thibodaux 

City of Kaplan
Tangipahoa Parish 

Mary Williams gave the list of areas that have contacted her with interest in becoming a certified retirement areas:
Caldwell Parish 

St. Tammany Parish 

City of Morgan City/St. Mary Parish
Vernon Parish
City of Gonzales

Jackson Parish

Carrie Stansbury with the Cajun Coast CVB asked to be recognized, and said she will probably apply as St. Mary Parish.

Changes to the application were discussed – Stu Barash asked that the application be due on December 6, 2019, Linda Curtis-Sparks wants more marketing and more consistent crime information.  These changes will be made. A motion to approve the 2019 application with changes was made by Steve Jones and a second was made by Stacey Neal. Motion passed unanimously. 
The timeline for the application was discussed. Applications will go out in September, and be reviewed after December 6, Steve Jones asked that applications be scanned in and sent via e-mail. Announcements will be made in April of 2020. 
A motion for the approval of the schedule was made by Stu Barash and a second was made by Richard Hartley. Motion passed unanimously.
Wynn Waltman made the suggestion to include Encore Louisiana on the e-newsletter. Mary Williams will talk to Miles Media to get that accomplished.

No further business.
There being no other business Stu Barash made a motion to close the meeting and a second was made by Steve Jones and the meeting was adjourned at 5:10 pm.
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